
KURE BEACH 

BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

NOVEMBER 9, 20009 

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 PM at the Town Hall with the following in 

attendance: 

Ken Withrow,  Chair     Priscilla Smith, Secretary                       

Candace Clark, Co-Chair                  Tony Gonsalves                        

Herb Wiebe      Bob Falco         

John Gordon      Ron Eccleston          

Elaine Eisberg 

Also present:  Barry Nelder, Council Liaison           

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes of the October 5th meeting was adopted.                  

OLD BUSINESS: 

1.  Sandman Project.  This project is still on hold. 

2. Standard Signs.  Candace will request a price for the signs along Atlantic Ave. from 

RAGS.  This will be presented to Council for approval. 

3. Atlantic Ave.  The road work should be completed within the next two weeks.  There 

should be no need to have signs stating “Road Bumps”.  This will be taken care of by 

painting the speed bumps.  Speed limit signs required are two.  One at the beginning of 

Atlantic Ave. and one midway.  Signs at each access will be needed also.  Once the road 

has been paved, the committee can move ahead and take care of the landscaping.  The 

committee has received two proposals for the landscaping.  Both proposals are close in 

amount of plants and costs.  By hand vote, the proposal from RTM Landscapes was 

accepted and will be forwarded to Council. 

4. K Ave.  This project is being handled by Gary Cox who was unable to attend today’s 

meeting. 

5. Tree City.  This project is being handled by Bob Falco.  Bob met with Michelle and she 

was going to contact John Batson.  As Michelle is leaving, the Tree City project will be 

put on hold at this time. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1.  2010 Projects and budget. The committee was asked to draw up a list of possible 

projects for the coming year.  As it is getting close to budget time, the committee needs 

to have projected amount they will need for the 2010 year. 



The meeting was adjourned at 5:05 PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on December 14, 

2009 at 4:00 PM in the Town Hall. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Priscilla Smith 

Happy Thanksgiving to all. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 


